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W o o d c h u c k  C h a t t e r  
 Newsletter of the Woodchuck Turners of Northern Vermont 

An Affiliate of the American Association of Woodturners 
woodchucksvt.org 

December 17, 2022 Volume 19, Issue 12 

President: Harvie Porter 

Vice President: Karen Drennen 

Secretary: Gary Walz 

Treasurer: Brad Jackson 

Newsletter Editor: Andrew Duling 

Members at Large: Bob Martin, Adam Wager, 
Tom Dunne                                   

Last Meeting: November 17th,  2022  

Holiday Craft and Ornament Rountable 

Next Meeting: January 18th, 2023 

The Good, The Bad, and The Ugly 

After that: February 15th, 2023  

Station Skew Work 

No December Meeting 

January Meeting Preview 

Our January hybrid meeting will be on January 18th, 2023 at Champlain Valley 

Union High School in Hinesburg starting at 7PM, arrive early to chat.  January 

meeting theme is “The Good, The Bad, and The Ugly,” an extended show and tell 

of the projects from last year that deserve praise, advice, condolences, or the 

woodstove.  The unofficial ticket for admission is a item to show.  

Notes from Ya Boy 

As a holiday treat to everyone in the club, 

myself included, I decided not to beg  for    

articles for this month’s Chatter, and to keep 

everything as brief as possible.  My market 

season is winding down, but I still have one 

more event this Saturday.  I’ve been          

successful but I’m looking forward to a few 

months without the weekly hassle of getting 

ready for events.  I hope everyone has a 

restful and enjoyable holiday season, see you 

in the New Year.        
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Notes from November Meeting 

Woodchucks Meeting Minutes 17-Nov-2022 

Meeting was held at CVU High School and was held as a hybrid.  Meeting was called to order by President 

Harvie Porter at 7:03. 

Announcements 

 Be sure to look at the AAW website for upcoming programs. 

There are regular broadcasts of Women in Turning – which is more sharing of designs and ideas 

as opposed to instructional. 

There will be no December meeting. 

Show and Tell 

Joe G 

Showed a river birch bowl that he had gone through the bottom on.  He made a base out of wal-

nut with a walnut mushroom cap on the inside.  A clever idea for a great save! 

Also showed a buckthorn “cookie” thin slice platter. 

Barry G 

Ornaments with string wrapping 

Ross 

Shallow cyprus bowl 

Another ebonized and liming wax plate 

Andy 

Two bowls from the same tree.  One he tried to spalt (spoiler – it didn’t) The other one from a 

part of the log that was off of the ground, spalted nicely. 

Dick M 

Showed some chatter work (also the subject of his demo later) 

 

Raffle 

The club held the monthly raffle. Thanks again to all who donated a nice variety of items. 
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Notes from November Meeting, Continued 

Feature Presentations  

This month we had a group of demonstrators thanks to the multiple lathes available at CVU.   Featured were: 

 

Dick M 

Dick showed his techniques for doing chatter work. 

 

Barry G 

Barry showed us how he created his spinning tops, as well as regaling us with the story behind his      

spinning top golf game. 

 

Karen D 

Karen shared with us how she turned snowmen from logs 

 

Dave B 

Dave showed us how to make Christmas Trees 

 

Jake 

Not a demo per se (as he didn’t want to repeat the incident, I’m sure) but he shared with us some in-

sights in how you grip your gouge  can result in accidents 
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Pictures from November Meeting 

Some shots from show and tell.  
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More Pictures from November Meeting 

Left and right: Rich-

ard demonstrates his 

chatter techniques   

Dave and Jake do some turning together  

Ornament  made by Barry and his wife 

Some tops made by our club’s 

“top turner” 
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More Pictures from November Meeting 

Harvey brings things to order 

Richard shows his homemade chatter tools 

Barry turns a top 
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Woodchuck Turners of 
Northern Vermont 
Board of Directors 

 
President: Harvie Porter 
39 Randolph Ave. 
Randolph, VT 05060 
802-728-4265 
weltradler@gmail.com 
 
Vice–President: Dave Buchholz 
5 Randolph Road 
Keeseville, NY, 12944 
518 834 9524 
dbuchholz@northwestern.edu 
 
Secretary: Gary Walz 
68 Oglewood Rd. 
Milton, VT 05468 
802 893 1159 
GaryWalz@gmail.com 
 
Treasurer: Brad Jackson 
14 Rustic Drive 
Essex Junction, Vt. 05452 
802 878 8979 
bradjackson234@gmail.com 
 
Newsletter Editor: 
Andrew Duling 
2432 Ballard Rd. 
Georgia, VT 05478 
802 999 4491 
woodchuckturnersof-
nvt@gmail.com 
 
Member-At-Large: 
Bob Martin 
36 Calais Rd. 
Worcester, VT 05682 
Phone: 802-223-7475 
martrlm@yahoo.com 
 
Member-At-large 
Tom Dunne 
36 South St. 
Middlebury, VT 05753 
802 388 6981 
jthomasdunne@gmail.com 
 
Member-At Large : 
Arny Spahn 
89Tom Wicker Lane #229 
Randolph CTR., VT 05061 
802-728-4799 
woodchuck5540@gmail.com 
 
Past President and Web Master 
Jay Bailey 
22 Cobble Hill Meadows 
Barre, VT 05641 
(802) 479-1458 
tjaybailey@yahoo.com 

Treasurer’s Report 

DECEMBER 2022 Treasurer’s Report  

 

Bank Balance forward 

5051.80 

 

INCOME        

     Raffle       20.00  

     Donation    3.00 

     Clothing   10.00 

                      33.00 

                                            

EXPENSES   0 

 

Bank Balance ending     5084.80 

Cash on Hand                       25.00 

 

The Board of Directors of The Woodchuck Turners of Northern Vermont gratefully acknowledges the pay-

ment of 

dues from the followin80g members for 2022: 

 

Jay Bailey, Lori Barg, Wayne Beauchemin, Ted Beebe, Dale Bergdahl, Chris Bishop, Bradford Blaisdell,  

Joyce Blaisdell,  Robert Bouvier, Bill Breen, Dave Buchholz, George Cacchio, Sara Campbell, Sal Chiarelli, 

Janet Collins, Karen Cutler, Michael DeWeese, George Disney, Karen Drennan, Andrew Duling, Tom 

Dunne, Cheryl Ferry, Dave Ferry, Joe Fortin, Joe Gaines, Barry Genzlinger, Carl Gerner, George Gibson, 

Mike Glod, Jim Goodwin, Rick Hamilton, Damon Hartman, Peter Hebert, Linda Hollingdale, Jim 

Holzschuh, Brad Jackson,  Pam Jedlicka, Kevin Jenness, Scott Johnson, Eddie Krasnow, Joe Laferriere, Ted 

Lattrell, Luc Lefebvre, David Lein, Kevin Liddiard, Chris Lumbra, Bob Martin, Gerry Martin, Ross Mitchel, 

Kevin Murdough, Ted Nelson, Patrick Nevers, Elsa Oppenheimer, Mickey Palmer, David Papin, Jeff Petter, 

Harvie Porter, Randy Ramsden, Brian Reed, Barent Rogers, Robert Schumacher, David Scrase, Edwards 

Smith, Marilyn Stohlberg, Wes Volk, Adam Wager, Fred Walters, Gary Walz, Mike Washburn, Bob Zeliff 

(71) 

 

Scott Bennett, Russ Fellows, Ted Fink, Michael Mode, Dick Montague, Nick Rosato, Hav Smith, Arny 

Spahn, Cil Spahn, and Al Stirt are Honorary Lifetime members (10) 

 

If you have paid your dues for the 2022 year but do not see your name listed above, please contact me at 

BradJackson234@gmail.com  to correct that error of omission.  Dues for 2022 are $25. Checks should be 

made out to “WTNV” and sent to: Brad Jackson, 14 Rustic Drive, Essex, VT 05452 

 

The Board of Directors also gratefully acknowledges the payment of dues from the following members for 

2023: 

Linda Hollingdale, Jim Holzschuh, Paul Jagielski, Kevin Liddiard, Dave Smith (5) 

 

Please note: The following privileges are only available to dues-paying members:  Video library use, mentor-

ing program, bulk purchase discounts for CA glue and Anchor Seal, and 10% discount on purchases from 

Klingspor,  Penn State Industries, and Rare Woods USA.  To ensure your discount, Klingspor requests you 

login before you order. PSI requests you mention the club.  Rare Woods USA requests you order using cou-

pon code WOODCHUCKSROCK or mention the club.  

Reminder: As previously advertised, unless you have paid your annual dues by April 1st your name must be 

removed from the discount list.  

 

Brad Jackson/Treasurer 

Classifieds 
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Mentors 
These Woodchucks are able and willing to help other Wood-

chucks wanting some hands-on instruction. 

Dick Montague: General turning, all aspects plus tool 
sharpening.  
802-584-3486 
Montagueturn@gmail.com 
Groton 
 

Russ Fellows: General, segmented, & multi-axis turning 
 802-343-0393 
russfellows@outlook.com 
     @fellowswoodart  
Jericho 

 
 
 
 
 
Ted Beebe: Segmented work. 
802-849-2436 
Teddy.beebe@gmail.com 
Fletcher 
 
Tom Dunne: Hollow turning, etc. 
802-388-6981 
jthomasdunne@gmail.com 
Middlebury 
 

Dave Buchholz 
General turning; advanced embellishments 


